
SANDWELL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 
The Borough Council of Sandwell (Bearwood Road, Smethwick) 
(Temporary Cycle Lane Closure) Order 2025 intends to temporarily prohibit 
cyclists from proceeding along Bearwood Road via the southwest bound 
cycle lane from the point of the signalised junction at Waterloo Road to 
No.281a Bearwood Road.  
 
No diversion route will be signed.  
 
The maximum duration is 18 months but the work is expected to be 
completed by 06/05/2025 effective from 05/05/2025.  
 
Purpose – to facilitate the installation of a new low voltage cable and chamber 
by Powertek Utilities.  
 
For more information contact Tracy McGregor of Powertek – 07809 682307. 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 


